MEETING CANCELLED

WOORE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 12TH SEPTEMBER IS NOW CANCELLED.

Please be advised that due to the period of National Mourning following the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and guidance from NALC, the Parish Council has unfortunately taken the decision to postpone the 12th September Meeting of the Parish Council.
The guidance states;
‘Section 243 of the Local Government Act 1972 excludes days of mourning for clear days calculation purposes - it is the period of notice that is affected. Had the three clear days’ notice for a council meeting not been completed by [the day the period of mourning began], the next day to be counted is [day after funeral/ mourning period not including Sundays]…. For clear days calculations purposes NALC recommends councils use the 8 September as the day the period of mourning began.’
As the notice period for the 12th September meeting began on 7th September, the three days clear was not completed and therefore the meeting must be rescheduled. 
Notice of the new date will be released in due course. 
We apologise for any inconvenience.



Helen Jackson
Clerk, Woore Parish Council 
10th September 2022


